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Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, January 22, 2022 | 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
Zoom Conference Call 

I. Call to Order

Quorum reached at 10:00 AM. The meeting was called to order by Chair Nguyen at 10:02 AM. 

Present: 	Chair Nam Nguyen, 1st Vice Lydia Faitalia, 2nd Vice Chair Carrie Huie-Pascua, Cmmr. Julio Diaz, Cmmr. Ekkarath Sisavatdy, Cmmr. Kendall Kosai, Cmmr. Lalita Uppala, Cmmr. Ping Ping, Cmmr. Chongsun Abbott, Cmmr. Toka Valu, and Cmmr. Satpal Singh Sidhu

Absent: 	Cmmr. Sam Cho (unexcused)

Staff: 	Executive Director Toshiko Grace Hasegawa and Project Coordinator Brenda O’Brien

II. Welcome

Welcoming remarks were made by Rep. Vandana Slatter  of the 48th LD. Amongst her legislative priorities are having students credentialed via a postsecondary institution. There are also four bills she is supporting—HB 1659, 1835, 1736, and 1850.

III. Approval of Agenda & Minutes

Motion to approve the agenda was made by 1st Vice Chair Faitalia. Seconded by Cmmr. Diaz.  No dissents, or abstentions. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion to approve the last meeting minutes was made by Cmmr. Ping. Seconded by 2nd Vice Chair Huie-Pascua. No dissents, or abstentions. Motion passed unanimously.  

IV. Public Comment

Kan Qiu, from Asians for Equality, returned to provide a brief update on HB 5264, which designates January as Chinese History Month. He reiterated the importance of having Asian Amerian history taught in public schools, and urged CAPAA’s support in pushing it through to the House.

Fred Thomas, of Next Steps Washington, shared his support of HB 1507, which allows for independent prosecutions of criminal conduct arising from police use of force. He also stated that HB’s 1788 (concerning vehicular pursuitus) and 2037 (modifying use of force standards by peace officers) are rollback bills that he hopes will not go through. 



Carmen Rivera, from Community Outreach for L&I , is making sure that the message is getting out that they are doing their best to provide services to those with limited English, and to provide literature on who L&I is in their preferred language. 

Former Project Manager Rosa Mai thanked everyone for the last 3 years. She has worked at many places with amazing teams, but there has been no other place where she has felt more institutionally supported than at CAPAA, or felt that she could achieve her personal and professional goals by and with community. 

V. Tonga Volcano and Tsunami Update

Cmmr. Valu provided an update on what has been happening in Tonga since the volcanic eruption and tsunami. Australia and New Zealand have established boots on the ground aid, sending in support and supplies. Eighty percent of the islands are blanketed in ash, which has made sweeping it up futile, and breathing it in difficult to avoid. 

There has been extensive damage on the western side, and food and water have been affected. A Tongan community meeting will take place the next day for a game plan going forward. The goal is to look ahead several months to anticipate what will still be needed in support and rebuilding efforts. 

If anyone is interested in supporting relief efforts, please contact UNICEF or the Red Cross. Cmmr. Valu also knows of a few localized Go Fund Me campaigns raising support directly helping affected families or offsetting shipping expenses for aid being sent. 
 

VI. Commissioner Community Updates

Cmmr. Valu reported that vaccination continues to be a top priority, as well as rental relief in Pierce and King Counties.

Cmmr. Kosai shared that Stop AAPI has released another report that shows that 1:5 ANHPI’s have experienced hate in the last year. Continuing to assist in that area has remained a top priority. In DC, there are two programs accepting interns in the area. Both OCA and APIC offer paid opportunies through the summer for ANHPI students, and applications are now being accepted. 

Lastly, the OCA Seattle Chapter will be hosting their annual Golden Circle Awards on March 18th  at the Joy Palace Restaurant. They will be honoring Trang Tu, AAPI Against Hate, and Puget Sound Advocates for Retirement Action (PSARA).

   Cmmr. Diaz has been impacted by Omicron, in that it limited his outreach to Zoom, emails, and phone 
   calls this period. He has been able to forward testing resources and grant opportunities to CBO’s and 
   for financial education classes that CAPAA has sent to the Commission.

He has also connected with Commerce’s Small Business Resiliency team to learn more about them and learn about any funding opportunities. The Economic Development Committee has been sending these opportunities out to their networks. 

Finally, there is a Listening Forum being held by Commerce and co-hosted by CAPAA/Economic Development Committee. More details will be coming up soon.   

Cmmr. Huie-Pascua gave the current vaccination status for Yakima County. The vaccination rate presently stands at 59%, which is 14% lower than the overall state average. What is most concerning is that Yakima County has 99% more deaths per 100,000 residents.

The Filipino community will be celebrating the 70th anniversary of the Filipino Community Hall on April 30th. The event may be held in-person depending on the status of the pandemic. Mental health  has also become a huge concern, and NAMI has been active in addressing strategic plans that encompass equity. 

Cmmr. Abbott has continued to be involved in addressing the cargiver shortage issue. She will be on Radio Hankook to share the need, and the salary that is being offered through the Korean Women’s Association (KWA) for caregivers. 

KWA will also be honoring former Cmmr. Lori Wada next week for the work she has done with small businesses. They are also working on strategic plans regarding an assisted living facility that the  community is calling for. 

Lastly, she will be interviewed by KOAM TV, based in Federal Way, to highlight her work and to discuss the needs of the Korean community. 

Cmmr. Sisavatdy conveyed that communities and agencies have been working hand-in-hand around testing kits. Five thousand kits have been distributed to the Lao community. Anyone interested in getting testing kits or PPE can obtain them at:  https://kingcounty.gov/depts/emergency-management/covid-requests.aspx#test-kits.

King County has also partnered with him to create an informational video for communities regarding the test kits in the Lao language, and Cmmr Sisavatdy is editing the videos in Tagalog and Hmong. Currently, they are in need of assistance in helping to translate the videos into the Mandarin and Cantonese languages. 

Cmmr. Ping relayed that ANHPI has a dream to be united in community and united in their care for each other. In this vein, Spokane’s United We Stand has an event coming up on February 5th to celebrate Lunar New Year. There has been an interval of 89 years since Lunar New Year was last celebrated in Spokane, and with more events like this taking place in Spokane, ANHPI are starting to convey that 


there is robust community in the area. More information about the event can be found here: https://www.spokaneunitedwestand.org/spokane-s-lunar-new-year.

Next, Spokane lacks the professionals who can speak the Chinese language. It also lacks mental health professionals who can speak Asian languages. Lastly, the Education Committee has been meeting monthly and this year they will be inviting the community representatives to share how the committee can best support them.

Cmmr. Sidhu has been deeply involved with efforts to aid the families impacting by recent flooding in the area. It is the worst incident of flooding in Snohomish County to date. The Sikh community has been able to raise $75K in a couple of days with the help of the Largesse community in the greater Seattle area. This was matched by Whatcom Community Foundation to total $150K. The flooding and dealing with Omicron has consumed his time in the last 3 months. 

Cmmr. Faitalia announced her full agreement of Cmmr. Cho’s call for vaccination events to take place after business hours. With this in mind, she has been working with United Indians, ACRS, and other ANHPI organizations to put together a caravan vaccination clinic. The tentative date is for February 15th from 4:30-7:00 PM. 
 
The Washington Activity Physical Task Force has completed their meetings and will be presenting their report to the Recreation and Conservation Funding Board on January 25th at 2:00 PM. The final report will be available in early February and Cmmr. Faitalia will forward it to ED Hasegawa to share with the Commission when it is available .

Next, COFA Islander enrollment has been making a smooth transition from Apple Health to Medicaid under the efforts of the Pacific Islander Health Board. If there are any Pacific Islanders that need assistance with this, please forward their information to them. 

Cmmr. Faitalia is also pleased to report that the EOGOAC has been doing an incredible job of meeting the needs of our communities. She’d like to especially recognize the efforts of Rep. Santos, Rep. Ortiz-Self, Rep. Alex Ybarra, Frieda Takamura, Sili Savusa, and Sen. Bob Hasegawa. They are working on a report for 2022 to raise their concerns around HB 1541 (disaggregation of data), which was passed in 2016. She is happy to share that the implementation should be completed by school districts by 2022-2023. The ethnic Commissions have also been meeting to collaborate on a recommissioning of the 2008 Achievment Gap studies. 

Lastly, Cmmr. Faitalia expressed her gratitude for Cmmr. Sisavatdy, for help making it possible for them to distribute 300 home testing kits to the ANHPI community. There is also a diabetes study that being held by WSU by a Native Hawaiian professor. This study will target Native Hawaiians and Pacific Islanders with type 2 diabetes or hypertension.  



Cmmr. Uppala shared that a series of vaccination clinics have been scheduled. The next one will take place January 26th from 3:00-7:00 PM at the Marriott in Redmond. PPE will be provided as well. 

N94 and KN95 masks, which are the most effective against Omicron, are continuing to be distributed to small businesses. To date, over 1000 boxes have been distributed. 

Efforts are also underway to advocate for relief to not be restricted to rental assistance. They have discovered that many immigrant and refugee small business owners have taken out loans through community brokers and vendors, which has resulted in racking up considerable debt that disqualifies them from rental assistance. 

Finally, advocacy efforts to provide mental health support that are culturally nuanced are taking place, as a result of a recent uptick of MH needs.

VII. Staff Report & Legislative Watch List Review


ED Hasegawa gave a verbal overview of the Staff Report and Legislative Watch List. Full report can be accessed below. 


Chair Nguyen welcomed a motion to support any particular bill, at which point ED Hasegawa gave a point of information regarding SB 5264. After review by the Executive Committee, it was determined there is no reason that CAPAA could not support the bill. A motion to support the bill was made by Chair Nguyen and seconded SB 5264 was given by Cmmr. Uppala. Motion passed unanimously. No abstentions or dissents. 

Chair Nguyen welcomed any other motions to support a bill. First Vice Chair Faitalia motioned to support HB 1881, which include doulas to be covered by Medicaid. Many community members have expressed a distrust of going to hospitals and would feel more comfortable with in-home births. Motion was seconded by Cmmr. Diaz. Motion passed unanimously. No abstentions or dissents. 

Cmmr. Diaz asked for clarification on if Rep. Slatter’s HB 1659 is still under review for support or if it’s open to vote on approval. Chair Nguyen indicated that it was open to vote on after looking it up, so Cmmr. Diaz motioned support of the bill. It was seconded by 1st Vice Chair Faitalia. Motion passed unanimously. No abstentions or dissents.




VIII. Discussion on returning to in-person board meetings

Gov. Inlsee has indicated that there will be no in-person meeting until March 15th, so Chair Nguyen proposed not meeting in-person for the next Board Meeting, as it is uncertain what will happen with COVID by then. He proposes we have one in June instead, when cases have shown to be lower. We can certainly revisit convening in-person meetings again as we draw closer to that meeting. There were no objections to that proposal by the Commission. 

IX. Good of the Order

Cmmr. Sidhu announced that January 26th will be India’s 4th of July, which marks the Republic’s 73rd anniversary of their drafting of the constitution.  

ED Hasegawa has assigned tracking of the HB 1881 to the Health & Human Services Committee. If Chair Valu cannot follow the movement of the bill, he should engage a member of the committee to do so. If we decide to have someone speak on the bill, they should bring it up with Legislative Committee Chair Cho or ED Hasegawa for review and approval. 

HB 1659 will be assigned to Education Committee Chair Ping. If she cannot follow the bill, she should engage a member of that committee to do so. If it’s decided that we would like to speak on that bill, it should be brought up to Legislative Committee Chair Cho or ED Hasegawa for review and approval. 

Finally, SB 5264 will be assigned to Civil Rights Committee Chair Kosai. If he does not have capacity to follow that bill, he should assign it to a member of the committee. CAPAA will be more than happy to draft up remarks for comment, if needed. 

Chair Nguyen offered a chance for any last minute public comments before adjourning the meeting for members of the public. Terique Sky, from the League of Washington Voters, thanked the Commission for the opportunity to be a part of the meeting and expressed that he enjoyed listening in.

X. Adjourn 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:58 AM to move into the Executive Session for the Commission. 

XI. Executive Session

XII. Chat Box Transcript

From Me to Everyone 10:04 AM
Welcome everyone! If you are joining us today, please put your name/organization and email in the chat.

From Fred Thomas to Everyone 10:05 AM
Fred Thomas, Next Steps Wa

From Lalita Uppala she/her IACS/IAWW to Everyone 10:05 AM
Welcome Commissioner Sidhu - looking forward to working with you.

From RIVC235 to Everyone 10:08 AM
Carmen Rivera, community outreach specialist with Department of Labor and Industries.

From Lin Crowley to Everyone 10:18 AM
Thank you for moving these bills forward, Rep. Slatter. Please include the bill numbers here in chat again, so we can help advocate through APIC. Thank you again!

From Kendall Kosai to Me (Direct Message) 10:19 AM
Hi! I noticed that on the legislative tracker on Trello the anti-doxing bill is still on it. Unfortunately, as of Thursday that bill is tabled so you can remove it from the tracker if that's okay!

Me to Kendall Kosai (Direct Message) 10:21 AM
👍

From Kendall Kosai to Everyone 10:22 AM
Thank you for working on the data privacy bill! Very important!

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 10:22 AM
Thank you Rep. Slatter

From Lin Crowley to Me (Direct Message) 10:22 AM
Good morning, Brenda. I came in a little late, so please share those bill numbers again, if possible. Thank you.

From Ping Ping to Everyone 10:22 AM
Thank you Rep. Slatter!!

From Lydia M.Faitalia to Everyone 10:22 AM
Thank you , Rep. Slatter.

From Satpal Sidhu to Everyone 10:22 AM
Thank you Vandana

From Lalita Uppala she/her IACS/IAWW to Everyone 10:22 AM
Thank You Rep. Slatter for your time here - we need your leadership

From Rep. Slatter 48 to Everyone 10:24 AM
Thank you so much - has been an honor to be invited; the bill numbers are HB 1659, 1835,1736 and for data privacy HB 1850 - thank you for your support!

From julio diaz to Everyone 10:32 AM
Thank you Ms. Rivera, could you please leave us your contact info.

From Lalita Uppala she/her IACS/IAWW to Everyone 10:32 AM
Thank You dear Rosa for your hard work and commitment to community support - best wishes for a very inspirational journey ahead .

From Lydia M.Faitalia to Everyone 10:33 AM
We miss you Rosa! I can’t wait to see you again.

From Rosa Mai (she/her) to Everyone 10:33 AM
Thank you Lalita & Lydia! I admire you both, and thank you for mentorship these last few years.

From Ping Ping to Everyone 10:34 AM
love you, Rosa! Thank you for all the wonderful work.

From Rosa Mai (she/her) to Everyone 10:34 AM
Thank you, Ping Ping! Thank you for all you do for our communities, especially in Spokane!

From RIVC235 to Everyone 10:34 AM
Carmen Rivera Community Outreach Specialist with Department of Labor and Industries carmen.rivera@lni.wa.gov (360) 333-0362.

From Kan Qiu to Everyone 10:34 AM
Thank you all. 
SB 5264  Declaring January as Chinese American history month and encouraging public schools to commemorate the month. (REVISED FOR ENGROSSED: Recognizing contributions of Americans of Chinese descent.)https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary/?billNumber=5264&year=2022&initiative=False

From Fred Thomas to Everyone 10:36 AM
[bookmark: _Hlk97212859]1507 Independent Prosecutor will be voted in Thursday it needs to pass, 1788 & 2037 are rollback bills and need to fail,

Me to Lin Crowley (Direct Message) 10:37 AM
the bill numbers are HB 1659, 1835,1736 and for data privacy HB 1850 - thank you for your support!

From Lin Crowley to Me (Direct Message) 10:38 AM
Thank you!

Me to Lin Crowley (Direct Message) 10:38 AM
you're so welcome!

From Toshiko Hasegawa to Everyone 10:41 AM
@fred, @vandana, I've added your items to the leg watch list. @kan it is already on our watch list :)

From Satpal Sidhu to Everyone 10:43 AM
Commsr Kosai, can you please share the links to the Internship opportunities

From Kan Qiu to Everyone 10:43 AM
Awesome, thank you so much @Toshiko, thanks everyone!

From Toshiko Hasegawa to Everyone 10:44 AM
@cmmr kosai we inclunde in the next capaa newsletter, as well on social media! Fwd to us via email at toshiko.hasegawa@capaa.wa.gov

From Kendall Kosai to Everyone 10:44 AM
OCA Internship - Deadline Jan 30: https://www.ocanational.org/summer-internship; APAICS Internship - Deadline Jany 28: https://www.apaics.org/congressional-internship

From Toshiko Hasegawa to Everyone 10:49 AM
received! Thank you, Kendall!
@cmmr huie Pascua remember that CAPAA has sponsorship funds avail for these such events
FYI NAMI - WA was a sponsor of our Sapphire Celebration

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 10:58 AM
https://kingcounty.gov/depts/emergency-management/covid-requests.aspx#test-kits

From Toshiko Hasegawa to Everyone 11:00 AM
@cmmr Sisavatdy, please note that commissioner uppala is a WONDERFUL resource for translators!

From Lin Crowley to Everyone 11:04 AM
So glad to hear you are making videos in different languages. We are also working to make a couple of videos, and would love to collaborate with you and support your work. Please contact me at apic.southpugetsound@gmail.com, or personally @ lincrowley@gmail.com. Thank you again, 
Commissioner Sisavatdy.

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 11:04 AM
Thank you, I'll be in touch with Cmm. Uppala

From Ping Ping to Everyone 11:04 AM
https://www.spokaneunitedwestand.org/spokane-s-lunar-new-year

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 11:06 AM
Thank you Lin, would love to collaborate, I'll reach out following and share what languages are in the works

From Ping Ping to Everyone 11:06 AM
This is Lunar New Year event in Spokane on Feb. 5 Saturday 1-7 pm, welcome to Spokane folks, thank you, 虎年快乐，happy year of Tiger

From Satpal Sidhu to Everyone 11:09 AM
Commr Sisavatdy, We have a local resource to voice over the video in Punjabi. I would like to collaborate with you.

From julio diaz to Everyone 11:11 AM
Department of Financial Institutions, Financial Education Grant Application, funds available assist our community CBO’s/non-profits, schools, churches, etc.  implement or support ongoing financial literacy programs  https://dfi.wa.gov/financial-education/grants. If you have any questions about the 2022-23 Financial Education grants, please email FEGrants@dfi.wa.gov or direct to lyn.peters@dfi.wa.gov
360-349-8501 cell

From Lydia M.Faitalia to Everyone 11:17 AM
Welcome K’gnausa

From Carrie Huie-Pascua to Everyone 11:18 AM
So pleased to welcome K'gnausa!

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 11:18 AM
Congratulations, welcome K'gnausa! Can't wait to put you to work! :-)

From K'gnausa Yodkerepauprai to Everyone 11:19 AM
Thank you for this opportunity. I am excited to start!

From Ping Ping to Everyone 11:20 AM
Congratulations K'gnausa! Thank you for joining CAPAA, looking forward to your work.

From Jesse Tam to Everyone 11:23 AM
Hi Commissioners,
Hi Commissioners, if you need someone who can  speak Cantonese, I'm able to help as volunteer. My email: Jesset28@aol.com

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 11:24 AM
Thank you Jesse! I'll reach out off line...

From Toshiko Hasegawa to Everyone 11:29 AM
https://trello.com/b/8bpmxD0x/2022-legislative-tracker.

From Ekkarath Sisavatdy to Everyone 11:53 AM
How to Video: Flowflex Rapid Test kit (English): https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XejV7qc3BaLxj3B_Q7kzM4G9RxQHn9fo/view?usp=sharing

From Lin Crowley to Everyone 11:53 AM
Beautiful leg tracker and report! Thank you, ED Hasegawa! Thank you to all Commissioners, for supporting the SB5264 history month bill and HB1659.

From Satpal Sidhu to Everyone 11:55 AM
Thanks Commr Sisavatdy for sharing the video

From Kan Qiu to Everyone 11:57 AM
Thank you so much!
From Lydia M.Faitalia to Everyone 11:57 AM
Thank you for being here Terique
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Improving the well-being of Asian Pacific Americans by examining issues, advancing advocacy, and 


ensuring access to government.  







Staff Report 


January 22, 2022 


 


Staff report to the Commission covering activities, progress, and updates from November 13, 2021 to 


January 22, 2022. 


 


1. STAFF AND COMMISSION ACTIVITY 
 


Staff Update 


Rosa Mai served her last day as Project Manager on January 7, 2022. CAPAA held a competitive, open 


application process with support of Human Resources. Brenda O’Brien and Executive Committee 


members participated in the applicant review and interview process. The position was accepted by 


K’gnausa Yodkerepauprai, who will begin February 7th, 2022. 


 


Gov Inslee’s Office sent a message to all agencies saying that reopening expansion plans should be 


delayed to March 15. At this time, CAPAA staff will continue with remote operations. At the Capitol 


Court building, only two people work in the shared office on a regular basis.  


 


Commissioner Activity: 


Commissioners submitted activity reports for the time period of November 13, 2021 – January 14, 2022. 


Total events reported = 67; Activity Report response rate = 100% (12/12 respondents). Outstanding reports 


for this period: 0. Details of Commissioner Activity can be found in Appendix I.  


 


Appointments: 


• Satpal Singh Sidhu was appointed on December 14, 2022 to represent Whatcom County upon the 


Commission for  term effective through June 30, 2024. Commissioner Sidhu is the first Asian 


American to serve as Whatcom County Executive, where he currently holds public office, and is 


also the first Commissioner to represent Whatcom County. Commissioner Sidhu has joined the 


Economic Development and Education committees. 


• Former CAPAA Cmmr. Lisa Dickinson (Spokane County) has been reappointed for the expanded 


work of the State Recovery Workgroup.  


 


Sponsorships: CAPAA fulfilled two requests for sponsorship, both of which were made by community 


groups in Spokane, WA. One event is a Winter Festival and the second is a Lunar New Year celebration.  


 


2. FINANCE  
 


The November 2021 Financial Status Reports show that CAPAA is in good financial condition. CAPAA’s 


projected FY21 ending balance depends on what happens during legislative session. Possible legislative 


outcomes are: 


 


• If the $11k audit funding transfer is not approved, and none of CAPAA’s DPs are approved, then the 


agency will overspend its budget by about $17k (this scenario is highly unlikely) 


• If the audit transfer and your $4k salary adjustment DP are approved, the agency will overspend its 


budget by $2k (approx. 50% chance of this happening) 


• If all of CAPAA’s DPs and the audit transfer are approved, the agency will underspend its budget by 


$16k (approx. 50% chance of this happening) 


 


Regardless of the legislative outcome, CAPAA has sufficient funds in its donation account to cover the 


overspend in either of the first two scenarios above. Currently, the balance of the donation account is 


$34k. 







 


Sponsorship: During the previous reporting period, CAPAA received and approved two events. One was 


for the Spokane Winterfest and the Spokane Lunar New Year event.  


 


Advertisements: CAPAA also purchased holiday advertisements from NW Asian Weekly, International 


Examiner, the Korean Media, and the NW Vietnamese News.  


 


3. LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
 


The Washington State Legislature convened for the 2022 Legislative Session on Monday, January 10. It 


is a short, 60-day session with, “a long list of things to get done.” Due to the resurgence of Omicron, 


session will be held virtually. Both the Senate and the House of Representatives plan to hold committee 


meetings and floor votes virtually. The situation will be reassessed every two weeks, and may move to a 


hybrid model later in Session depending on the COVID-19 situation. 


 


State of the State Address Governor Jay Inslee opened the legislative session on Tuesday, January 11th 


with the State of the State address, which can be watched in full here: https://tvw.org/video/joint-


legislative-session-governor-inslee-state-of-the-state-address-2022011130/?eventID=2022011130.  


 


In his speech, he highlighted his proposed budget, including: investments into behavioral health and 


housing; Following the poverty reduction workgroup’s recommendations, he has proposed $125 million 


reinvestment fund to address economic and social disparities across decades that are the legacy of federal 


policies that hurt communities of color. $900 million to help schools address students’ critical needs, 


includingan  increase the number of school counselors, nurses, psychologists and social workers available 


to serve K-12 students. $80 million to pay providers more for housing and support for foster youth with 


complex needs; and his call for action, this day to fight climate change, including $626 million towards 


the effort and a reaffirmation the Climate Commitment Act principles that center disparate impact of 


climate change and climate related disasters upon communities of color. $187 towards salmon recovery. 


It also reinvests in our rainy day reserves with $2.5 billion toward our financial resilience this biennium. 


He closed his remarks by saying, “I will reiterate that this may be a “short session,” but it is unlike any in 


our history. We must act according to what this moment demands. We must be big. We must be bold. We 


must act at a scale commensurate to our challenges because of the multiple, urgent crises facing our state.” 


 


His budget also included all of CAPAA’s, including funding to cover the cost of our audit (which occurs 


every five years, and we passed with flying colors), as well as our asks to increase staff salaries.  


 


ANHPI Legislative Days The 2022 ANHPI Legislative Day will take place virtually February 2 – 3. For 


over 20 years APIC-WA has held an annual lobby day in Olympia, bringing Asian and Pacific Islander 


community members from around the state to meet with elected officials and lobby for policies and 


programs that are critical to our communities. Priorities this year include unemployment benefits for 


undocumented workers, health equity for immigrants, investment in affordable housing, and more. The 


full legislative agenda can be found here: https://bit.ly/APILegislativeDaysAgenda 


All CAPAA Commissioners have been registered for ANHPI Legislative Days. Prior to Legislative Days, 


there will be two lobbying trainings: 


 


• Lobby Training #1 (you only need to join one): Tuesday, January 25th from 3-4 PM. Sign up here: 


https://bit.ly/APILegDaysLobbyTraining1 


• Lobby Training #2 (you only need to join one): Wednesday, January 26 from 5PM-6PM. Sign up 


here: https://bit.ly/APILegDaysLobbyTraining2 


• Meeting with Gov Inslee: We have confirm3ed February 2 from 11:30 – 11:50 am for a virtual event 


with Gov Inslee.  


 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftvw.org%2Fvideo%2Fjoint-legislative-session-governor-inslee-state-of-the-state-address-2022011130%2F%3FeventID%3D2022011130&data=04%7C01%7CToshiko.Hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7Ce1bd8c89aaf546a32b7908d9d536b950%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637775253343455334%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=xxzWN%2B3pfAIvzcXkXdKV%2FiTCmgkpyYGskVDGf5A5%2Fww%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftvw.org%2Fvideo%2Fjoint-legislative-session-governor-inslee-state-of-the-state-address-2022011130%2F%3FeventID%3D2022011130&data=04%7C01%7CToshiko.Hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7Ce1bd8c89aaf546a32b7908d9d536b950%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637775253343455334%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=xxzWN%2B3pfAIvzcXkXdKV%2FiTCmgkpyYGskVDGf5A5%2Fww%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FAPILegislativeDaysAgenda&data=04%7C01%7Ctoshiko.hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7Caeb1ebe7a3cf4329f34808d9d62d8c45%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637776315263806565%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=mgKO%2BOa0fV%2FatGZbLqp5nRwtM%2FGtiRQAVbxDRbxK0pg%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FAPILegDaysLobbyTraining1&data=04%7C01%7Ctoshiko.hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7Caeb1ebe7a3cf4329f34808d9d62d8c45%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637776315263816517%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7Kt1BcgSAzZeQ7eHPm27p8mBFnkTpUa362IOKNsytw0%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FAPILegDaysLobbyTraining1&data=04%7C01%7Ctoshiko.hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7Caeb1ebe7a3cf4329f34808d9d62d8c45%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637776315263816517%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7Kt1BcgSAzZeQ7eHPm27p8mBFnkTpUa362IOKNsytw0%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FAPILegDaysLobbyTraining2&data=04%7C01%7Ctoshiko.hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7Caeb1ebe7a3cf4329f34808d9d62d8c45%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637776315263826478%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=NjvBw5J1fkcdlAzrZZLNqw5dO2NHdEHU4rIN96EWLgo%3D&reserved=0





Day of Remembrance – Annual event commemorating the signing of EO 9066 leading to the 


incarceration of 120,000 people of Japanese ancestry during WWII will be held Friday, February 18, 2022 


at 12:30-2:00 PM. The ceremony will be televised and live streamed at the time of the event. To watch 


the event on television, you can identify the channel number of TVW in your area using the attached 


document or this link. To watch it live streamed online, you can click the “LIVE” button on the top of the 


TVW website at the time of the event. 


 


Other Events  –  Other notable legislative activities relevant to the ANHPI community include: 


• 2022 API Legislative Days February 2 – 3 


• Day of Remembrance Friday, February 18, 2022 at 12:30-2:00 PM. 


• Lunar New Year 


• MOCC POC Elected Officials Reception 


 


Legislative AdHoc Committee – In light of Cmmr. Trudeau’s appointment to the State Senate, 


Commissioner Cho has graciously agreed to chair the committee as necessary. The Legislative Tracker 


can be found here, updated as of January 6th: https://trello.com/b/8bpmxD0x/2022-legislative-tracker. 


Please note that, unless explicitly stated otherwise, legislation that is being tracked is not necessarily 


supported/opposed—just that the legislation was brought to CAPAA’s attention and affects the ANHPI 


community in some capacity. Brenda can help with scheduling committee meetings, whether they are 


regularly weekly meetings or ad hoc meetings, once a new Program Manager has been hired. 


 


Legislative Tracking – CAPAA is tracking a number of legislative priorities that were raised by 


community advocates, partner organizations, staff, and Commissioners. These priorities are tracked on 


CAPAA’s 2022 Legislative Tracker via Trello. Legislation tracked by CAPAA are either identified by 


staff or have been brought to the attention of staff as legislation that affects the ANHPI community; 


legislative tracking does not necessarily equate to support or opposition to a particular piece of legislation.  


 


SB 5264 – Establishing January as Americans of Chinese Descent History Month – sponsored by Senator 


Keith Wagoner, has moved off the Senate floor and will head over to the House of Representatives.  


 


Human Rights Commission  requested 6 FTE’s. This is the firs ttime they have received everything 


they’ve asked for in their decision packages. In 2009, HRC was cut $2,000,000, then again in 2010, 2011 


and 2012. They are suffering at remendous backlog and the amount of time it takes for cases to be assigned 


only grows. Today they are at half the size they once were. CAPAA has received multiple inquiries from 


Asian and Pacific Islander community members who believe they have been discriminated against and 


are unsatisfied with how their cases are moving forward. EDI is important but we need enforcement. They 


used to have 60 employees – they have 25 now and will have 31 with the new hires.  


 


4. STRATEGIC PLAN 


 


Following the Legislative Session, staff will begin the process to update the 2023-2025 Strategic Plan. 


Developing the strategic plan is a year-long process that lays the vision, goals and objectives for the next 


three years, led by Committee Chairs and requiring input and participation from all 12 Commissioners.  


• Civil Rights & Immigration 


• Economic Development 


• Education 


• Health & Human Services 


 


5. OTHER DEVELOPMENTS 


 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tvw.org%2Fabout%2Fchannel-locator%2F&data=04%7C01%7CToshiko.Hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7C4400df47ab4d458beb9808d9dcfd6aaf%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637783803381797901%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=6Iguonho2YFH36rWG%2FynuVb3GhgW9J8DhZ6iZ87k8AA%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tvw.org%2Fcurrent-recent-video%2F&data=04%7C01%7CToshiko.Hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7C4400df47ab4d458beb9808d9dcfd6aaf%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637783803381797901%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=OWcCBGX35X%2Fqe1HxDswSshPqeOtDGWeCLgHV%2BXsvYRY%3D&reserved=0

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftrello.com%2Fb%2F8bpmxD0x%2F2022-legislative-tracker&data=04%7C01%7CToshiko.Hasegawa%40capaa.wa.gov%7C817bfea6e45e4bbf69b808d9d15e8787%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637771026188563600%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5NFkwsbXAaanLjKphjkxjW33UkwQrBvseqnsMWTYoC8%3D&reserved=0

https://trello.com/b/8bpmxD0x/2022-legislative-tracker





Tonga Tsunami Following the eruption of an underwater volcano off the coast of Tonga, a tsuami 


advisory was issued in Washington State, though no damage was sustained to any Washington State land, 


properties or residents. Unfortunately, Tonga was hit with a Tsunami that washed up through the capital. 


Commissioners Lydia Faitalia and Toka Valu have been responding to concerned community members 


who have not been able to connect with family members in Tonga. They catalyzed inquiries on behalf of 


the Commission to the Governors Office and White House regarding a response to the disaster. The White 


House shared a statement from Secretary of State Blinken that the U.S. government stands prepared to 


provide support to our Pacific neighbors. We continue to monitor the federal response to international 


disasters.  


  


Executive Order 22-01: Subcabinet on Business Diversity advised on Executive Order 22-01, requires 


executive and small cabinet agencies to adopt the best practices in the toolkit, and to work with the Office 


of Minority and Women’s Business Enterprises (OMWBE) on inclusive outreach and accurate data 


reporting. This executive order supports the Department of Enterprise Services (DES) to bolster the 


number of certified minority-, women-, and veteran-owned business on state master contracts. The 


Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) and DES are reviewing whether bonding, 


insurance, and experience requirements in state contracting present unnecessary obstacles to the 


participation of minority-, women-, and veteran-owned businesses, and if so, whether such obstacles can 


be mitigated or eliminated. 


 


Rescinding Director 98-01: Governor Inslee also rescinded Directive 98-01, a 23-year-old document that 


was supposed to provide agencies with instructions on how to implement Initiative 200 (I-200) on 


affirmative action. Instead, the directive was overly restrictive. Gov. Inslee also issued a replacement 


executive order that will instruct agencies on how to move forward with achieving equity while still 


complying with I-200. 


 


WA State ANHPI Business Resource Group – the process to establish an ANHPI BRG is underway! 


CAPAA recommended they explicitly include COFA islanders in their “definitions” section, and include 


among their responsibilities in promoting ANHPI Heritage Month activities across state departments. 


Their mission is  


 


Equity Impact Statement steering committee – The Govenror’s Office has convened a steering 


committee of advisors on the development of an Equity Impact Statement (EIS). The EIS is an equity 


analysis tool that will be used during the legislative session to determine equity impacts of every proposed 


piece legislation and it will likely run in a parallel process to our fiscal note process. CHA is participate 


as a steering committee member, and CAPAA will participate in the Stakeholder committee.  


 


CAPAA/Department of Commerce Capital Funding Listening Session – This event will take place 


Thursday, January 27, 12 – 1 PM online via Zoom. The session is designed to educate the public about 


programs under review, help Commerce understand barriers to obtain funding, and Share ideas about how 


to make funding more accessible to ANHPI communities. Registration is free and open to the public to 


attend. CAPAA Economic Development Committee members have helped with the organizing and 


promotion of this event and all Economic Development Committee members have been registered to 


attend.  


 


Gov Inslee has expressed his desire for us to reach into Whatcom County to engage ANHPI communities 


and so we have also changed our 2022 meeting schedule to accommodate an in-person meeting in 


Whatcom County, pandemic permitting. Please also note other changes to meeting locations, which have 


been filed with the State Register.  


 


OSPI Grants – CAPAA advised on the outreach efforts for the Kip Tokuda Memorial Civil Liberties in 


Public Education Fund, which will go towards programming to educate members of the public on the 



https://twitter.com/SecBlinken/status/1482542896087715840?s=20

https://twitter.com/SecBlinken/status/1482542896087715840?s=20

https://www.governor.wa.gov/news-media/inslee-signs-executive-order-equity-public-contracting-and-announces-intention-rescind

https://www.digitalarchives.wa.gov/governorlocke/eo/dir98-01.htm?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery





Japanese American WWII experience and civil rights. CAPAA was also asked to convene a conversation 


between APCC and OSPI on their decision not to award them the CBO Grant to Support Student Learning 


Recovery and Acceleration. CAPAA will convene a meeting with OSPI, EOGOAC members and Rep. 


Santos to discuss the eligibility and scoring process.  


 


People of Color Legislative Summit -- took place virtually on December 4, 2021 10:00 AM – 1:00 PM. 


It was organized by the Senate MOCC and was well attended by CAPAA and members of the public.  


 


National Coalition of ANHPI-serving Commissions – this national coalition call takes place monthly 


to identify ways to support eachother across the country, unify our advocacy efforts and share strategies 


for success to issues like the ongoing pandemic, anti-asian racism, inequitable access to opportunities, and 


more.  


 


ANHPI Community Celebration for Seattle’s first Asian Mayor -  CAPAA coordinate a letter of 


greeting from Governor Jay Inslee at this event celebrating Seattle’s first Asian, mixed-race mayor Bruce 


Harrell. 2nd Vice Chair Huie-Pascua attended this event on behalf of CAPAA and read the letter on stage. 


Her presence was noted before the crowd and reported on in the media.  


 


Asian & Black elected officials Unity Event – Executive Director Hasegawa gave closing remarks at an 


event celebrating newly elected and appointed black and Asian officials. It was covered by Northwest 


Asian Weekly. https://nwasianweekly.com/2022/01/unity-of-voices-honors-newly-elected-and-


appointed-aapi-and-black-officials/ 


 


 


6. COMMUNICATIONS  


 


Newsletter:  CAPAA’s newsletter is sent to an e-mail listserv of 2,612 contacts (+61 from 


November Staff Report).  


 


Facebook:  2,396 Likes 


2,708 Follows 


 


Webpage:  The Washington State Legislature  


 


Social Media:  COVID-19 updates 


   Resources for reporting hate and discrimination   


   Holiday graphics (winter holidays, New Year’s)  


   CAPAA/Commerce Listening Session 


   


Printing Media Holiday Ad Buys from NW Asian Weekly, International Examiner, The Korean Times,  


                              Media Hangook, Seattle N, and NVTB 


   Lunar New Year Ad Buys from NW Asian Weekly, International Examiner,  


                                    The Korean Times, Media Hangook, Seattle N, and NVTB 


 


7. UPCOMING EVENTS 


 


CAPAA/Department of Commerce Capital Funding Listening Session 


Thursday, January 27, 12 – 1 PM online via Zoom. 


 


ANHPI Legislative Days 


February 2 – 3 



https://nwasianweekly.com/2022/01/unity-of-voices-honors-newly-elected-and-appointed-aapi-and-black-officials/

https://nwasianweekly.com/2022/01/unity-of-voices-honors-newly-elected-and-appointed-aapi-and-black-officials/

https://capaa.wa.gov/the-washington-state-legislature/





 


Meeting with Governor Jay Inslee 


February 2, 11:30 – 11:50 am 


 


Day of Remembrance 


February 18, 2022 at 12:30-2:00 PM 


 


March Public Board Meeting – Online via Zoom 


March 19, 2022 


10:00 AM – 12:00 PM 


 


June Public Board Meeting – Whatcom County 


June 28, 2022  


10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 


 


September Public Board Meeting – Yakima County 


September 17, 2022 


10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 


 


November Public Board Meeting – King County 


November 19. 2022 


10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 
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